United States Department of State
Charleston Passport Center
44132 Mercure Circle

PO Box 1031

Sterling, Virginia 20166-1031

August 4, 2017

Paulett A Hemmings
C/O: Brandon Pointe
714-00

714-01

Brandon, FL 33511

Dear Ms. Hemmings:

Thank you for your passport request. Our office sent you a letter requesting additional
information to establish your entitlement to a U.S. passport. To date, we have not received the
requested information.

The evidence you provided with your passport application is insufficient to establish your
entitlement to a U.S. passport. Therefore, your passport application is denied. Any special return
postage fees will be returned or refunded only upon written request from the applicant if the
service is not provided. By law, the passport execution and application fees are non-refundable.

If you still wish to obtain a passport book and/or passport card, you will need to reapply by
executing a new application and paying the appropriate fees.

If you have any questions regarding this letter you may contact the National Passport
Information Center (NPIC), toll-free, at 1-877-487-2778 (TTY/TDD: 1-888-874-7793).

Sincerely,

Customer Service Department



